
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you all had a good summer and enjoyed

the heat!

The students have started the term really well. I

would particularly like to single out Year 7 who

have made a really impressive start to their time

at Roundwood Park School. It was lovely to

meet all their parents at our new parents’

information evening on Thursday.

This year has been an excellent year for results

at Roundwood. The percentage of students

getting a standard pass in English and maths has

reached 86%, a new record for the school, and

the numbers getting a strong pass (grade 5 and

above) rose 10% to 73%. At A Level, our

average points score was very similar to last

year’s which means that the average grade was a

B. Congratulations to all those students, the

staff who taught them and the parents who

supported them during their time at the school.

We now wish them well as they go onto the

next stage in their education or into the world of

work.

This week we had the honour of having as our

guests David Clarke, the England blind

footballer and torchbearer for the 2012

Paralympics, Natasha Dowie, professional

footballer and former Roundwood Park student

and last, but certainly not least, Alan Smith, the

Arsenal and England striker, now a respected

Sky Sports pundit.
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They were with us to mark the formal opening

of the new artificial grass pitch at Roundwood

Park, a new facility which will be for the

students of the school as well as the local

communities and the players of all ages at

Harpenden Colts. In my speech, I cited the

many people we need to thank but I would

particularly like to thank our School Business

Manager, Tony Smith, who has worked

tirelessly to see this project through, and Colin

Metcalfe, our long-standing governor who has

been involved in this project from the start.

As ever, in September we welcome a number

of new staff to the school. Peter Hambridge

joins us as Head of Science and Jing Luo also

joins the science department. Cate Brown joins

us as Head of Year 7 and as an English

teacher. Also joining the English department

are Vicky Jackson, Sidney Williams and

Emma Burke. Evelyn Robertshaw joins us in

history and Katy Helling joins the Business

and Economics department. Philip Cartwright

joins us in maths, Zoe Mullally and Sue Oakey

in PE and Martin Barrett in Design

Technology. Katerina Papakonstantinou joins

the MFL department. Welcome to them all.

Have a good weekend.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/Roundwood_Park
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Roundwood-Park-School/168381959856611
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/roundwood-park-mobile-app/
https://www.uniformeasy.com/rpcp


Trip PaymentsForthcoming Events

‘Race for Roundwood’

Charity Fun Run

Saturday 22 September

Open Evening

Thursday 27 September

Please see the school calendar via our

website for a full listing or follow the link

below:

Roundwood Park School Calendar

Letters Home

Open Evening Arrangements

Travel Code of  Conduct Letter to Parents 

11th Sept 2018

Charity Fun Run - September 22nd 

September

Fun Run Sept 2018 - Sponsorship Form

Fun Run Sept 2018 - Reply Slip

Residential Trips

Ski Trip 2019:

Deposit Payment:  £150  due 19 

September

Y13 CERN Physics Trip 2019:

Deposit Payment:  £150  due 23 

September

All information regarding trips already

launched is available on CareMonkey and

Parent Pay.

A full list of all trips we are planning to

run this academic year can be viewed on

the school’s website or via the link below:

Trips Planned for 2018-19

CareMonkey - Trip Letters and 

Communication 

This year CareMonkey will be used as our

main communication method for school

trips. CareMonkey will store all letters

and your consent on to your account so all

information is easily accessible to you at

any time. Trip invitations can be accepted

or declined online.

To ensure you don’t miss any trip

communication from us, please check that

your preferred email address is recorded

in your CareMonkey account and your

email settings allow you to see

CareMonkey emails.

Jeannine Blight / Residential Trip 

Coordinator

Vacancies

For information about any current 
vacancies at Roundwood Park visit: 

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/

Further information can be found 

on our website (links below):

Daily Bulletin; Latest News; 

Letters Home; PE News

or by following our twitter page:

Roundwood Park School Twitter 

Absence Line
When you call in for absence, 

please use our dedicated 24 hour 

absence line:

01582 714049 or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Open-Evening-arrangements.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Travel-Code-of-Conduct-Letter-to-parents-11th-Sept-2018.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Charity-Fun-Run-Saturday-22nd-September.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Fun-Run-Sept-2018-Sponsorship-Form.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Fun-Run-Sept-2018-Reply-Slip.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/Trips-planned-for-2018-19.pdf
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://twitter.com/Roundwood_Park?ref_src=twsrc^tfw&ref_url=https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/policies/
mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk


Smart Watches

We have recently noticed that some

students are arriving at school wearing

Smart Watches. Roundwood Park does

not allow these devices to be worn by

students during the school day. This is in

line with County guidelines due to various

eSafety concerns.

Initial warnings will be given and further

infractions may be subject to

consequences being issued and the watch

being confiscated.

Please enjoy your watch at home but not

at school.

Tony Smith

School Business Manager

Travel Code of  Conduct

Please may we remind parents, carers and

students about kindly adhering to the Travel

Code of Conduct when driving to and from

school. In particular, we ask that you:

• Do not stop on the zigzag lines outside

the school gates or on the double yellow

lines;

• Do not enter the site by car unless

absolutely essential (for example your

child has a significant mobility problem);

• Do not stop so that there is a line of

parked vehicles causing problems in

passing;

• Do not mount the pavement – this creates

a major hazard and puts pedestrians

(many of whom are children) at great risk;

• Take care not to stop so close to

driveways that the residents cannot

manoeuvre their vehicles in or out;

• Drive with great care at all times in the

vicinity of the school; there is always the

risk of a child emerging from between

vehicles or stepping off the pavement

without warning;

• Allow plenty of time for your journey.

A copy of our Travel Code of Conduct can

be found under the policies section of our

website, or by following this link:

Travel Code of Conduct May 2018

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/Travel-Code-of-Conduct-May-2018.pdf


Artificial Pitch Opening Ceremony

On Thursday 13th September, the Roundwood Park Community Pitch, our new artificial pitch,

was officially opened by some special guests: David Clarke, the England blind footballer and

torchbearer for the 2012 Paralympics, Natasha Dowie, professional footballer and former

Roundwood Park student and Alan Smith, the Arsenal and England striker, now a respected

Sky Sports pundit.

A collaboration between Roundwood Park School, Harpenden Colts, the Football Foundation

and Watford FC Community, the new pitch will be enjoyed not only by RPS students but by

the wider community for multiple sports, all year round.

Our guests spoke about how fortunate the students and local residents are to have such a

fantastic facility on their doorstep. David Clarke commented that “sport changes lives for the

better” and urged students to make the most of the pitch, which he said “is going to be an

incredible success”. Natasha Dowie, who was touched to be back at Roundwood Park, having

left 12 years ago, was delighted to see the new pitch and said that she “hoped to see some more

professional players, both male and female, that come from Roundwood Park”. Mr Hunter,

Head of PE at Roundwood Park hoped that, as well helping to further develop skills in

multiple sports, the pitch would encourage the numbers taking part in girls’ football to really

grow and stated that the pitch would change sport at RPS for the next 10-15 years.

Mr Henshall gave thanks for the dedication of Harpenden Colts, Mr Smith, School Business

Manager, and to the incredible contribution of so many in the local community who have

worked tirelessly together to support this project and make it a reality.



World Challenge 2018

During the summer, 4 teams made up of Year 11 and 12 students plus 6 members of

staff were lucky enough to travel to Zambia and Botswana for 28 days. During our stay

we had the opportunity to experience a fair amount of both countries and learn about the

culture primarily by taking part in a community project and staying with local bushmen.

We completed a gorge trek involving walking down very challenging terrain and

following the Zambezi river for several kilometres. Each night we set up camp on remote

beaches along the river with some spectacular views. Although it was a very physically

challenging trek it far exceeded the group’s expectations and was a definite highlight of

the trip!

The most rewarding part of our expedition was the volunteering section that we

promptly started after arriving. We were tasked with building a mud hut for a local

grandfather and his family. A short walk to the building site everyday allowed for the

local children to excitedly run up and hold our hands or sing songs with us, a fun time for

us and the children. The logistics of building the hut included tying sticks horizontally to

larger sticks dug in the ground. After the framework had been completed, the mud

started to be mixed. Large piles of sand on the floor had to be worked by several people

with shovels to make a well for the drum of water, which was then mixed by

continuously shovelling the sand, proving itself to be a very strenuous task for everyone

involved. Whilst this was going on, the others would pack mud into balls and position in

the wall cavity made by the sticks. The break to go back to camp for lunch was greatly

appreciated by the second day as the work proved to be tiring under the African sun.

However, with the help of some local children and orders of drier or wetter mud, the

walls of the house were fully completed by the time we had to move on to our next

section of the expedition. The feeling of completing a new home for a local family made

all the mud, sweat and exhaustion completely worth it!



World Challenge 2018

Towards the end of the trip we were lucky enough to spend 2 days at Chobe safari park,

one of the best places in the world to see the Big 5. We were very lucky and were able to

see a variety of animals including lion cubs!

We all feel incredibly lucky to have had such an amazing experience and would like to

say a big thank you to all the staff who gave up their time to look after us!

R.Taylor & S. Barr



Take the Pain out of  Chemistry with Aspirin

If you ever find yourself lost in the woods and in need of pain relief, then a willow tree,

a fire, and some water may be the answer. Willow bark contains salicylic acid, which is

the active ingredient in aspirin. If you can find a willow tree, then you can use its bark to

make yourself a cup of willow bark tea. Keep in mind that even though this is a natural

remedy, there are potential side effects and some people should not use willow bark at

all.

Last year towards the end of the Summer term, 18 Year 10 students were selected to take

part in a chemistry enrichment activity to work alongside the then Year 12 chemistry

students to make aspirin. The morning involved a brief overview and introduction to

organic chemistry followed by a preparation of the organic substance, where students

were able to experience first-hand what an A Level practical involves as well as ask

questions and find out more about A Level chemistry at Roundwood Park.

The sixth form students took their younger peers under their wings to show them the

ropes and helped them work through some of the theoretical work also. It was

wonderful to see the Year 10 students work with confidence and enthusiasm. Well done

to all those involved.

Ms Lidder

Science department



Become a Language Leader!

Language Leaders learn leadership skills and help promote

languages around school and with our local primary

schools. You don't have to be top of your languages class

to be a leader. You just need a passion for languages, both

those we learn and those we speak at home. Here's what

one of our leaders had to say about her experience last

year:

"Over the past year I have enjoyed being a language leader as I

have learnt lots of valuable leadership skills. As a group we also

ran a languages fair for primary school children in the summer

and it was really rewarding to watch the younger students learn

new words and phrases in a different language. However, my

favourite part was running Inter-House Languages as it was fun

giving out clues for the trail and giving Years 7 and 8 more interest

in languages."

G. Stapleton

If you are in year 9 and would like to apply to be a

language leader this year, please see Mrs Robinson in the

MFL office or email la.robinson@roundwoodpark.co.uk

Mrs Robinson

MFL Department

mailto:la.robinson@roundwoodpark.co.uk




HOUSE NEWS

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our weekly events: 

RPS_HouseSystem

Race for Roundwood – Charity Fun Run – Saturday 22nd September

This term sees Frank House undertake their charity week. After his first year in the role Mr

Rowlands is looking to grow the 3K/5K race 4 RPS.

We hope to surpass last year’s numbers and have more runners than in previous years – the event

is open to students, family, friends and teachers!

All runners should arrive at school at 11.15am to register on the school field. The run will

start at 11.45am.

On the day we will have a bake sale and refreshments on offer. We hope that students and their

families will pop along in the house colours of choice and raise both awareness and funds for the

school charities.

All runners are asked to try and donate £5 to the charities, which will ensure you receive a RPS

medal. The Fun Run reply slip and sponsorship form can be found on the school website under

letters home ( links can also be found on page 2 of this newsletter).

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


HOUSE NEWS

House Totals:

House totals will be posted here throughout 

the year – first points are yet to be calculated!

GT TBC pts

Wilberforce TBC pts

Frank TBC pts

Scott TBC pts

Cadbury TBC pts

Mandela TBC pts

Owens TBC pts

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our weekly events: 

RPS_HouseSystem

Forthcoming House Events:

18 September: Y9 Mixed Netball

19 September: Y12 & 13 Interhouse

22 September: Race 4 Roundwood (Fun Run) 

24 September: Frank House Charity Week 

4 October: KS3 Leadership Day

18 October: House Music

19 October: Shoebox Deadline (target 35)

26 October: Non Uniform Day

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


HOUSE NEWS

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our weekly events: 

RPS_HouseSystem

Supporting Charities

Roundwood Park is proud to support local, international

and national charities through the many fundraising events

which the school runs.

Last year, RPS raised approximately £16,000 for our school

charities – The OLLIE Foundation (local charity), Unique

Home for Girls (international charity) and Cancer

Research UK (national charity).

National Charity Nominations

Every three years our school’s national charity changes so

that we are able to support a new cause. We will continue to

support our current local and international charities above.

Each of our 7 houses has nominated one charity to be

considered as the new national charity.: Steps, Muscular

Dystrophy UK, NSPCC, Kidney Care UK, Macmillan

Cancer Support, Parkinson’s UK and Action on

Addiction.

The students will now vote to decide which school we will

be support.

We will announce the new national charity in the next

RoundUp.

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


Kirsty Briggs is a long-standing member of the RPS

English teaching team. Additionally, she holds

Specialist Teacher status and works in the wider

community to support those with dyslexia.

In this session, she will discuss the challenges some

students with dyslexia face as they start secondary

education and offer practical advice about how to

support secondary aged students with dyslexia at

home.

There will also be a chance to meet other members of

staff at RPS who work with our learners with dyslexia.

If you would like to attend, please email your name to

k.briggs@roundwoodpark.co.uk.

Coffee Morning 

Wednesday, 3rd October

(9 - 10 am in meeting room 1) 

‘Supporting students with dyslexia as 

they transition to secondary school’

mailto:k.briggs@roundwoodpark.co.uk




Welcome to another academic year at 
Roundwood Park!

There have been significant changes to the careers education, advice and
guidance at Roundwood Park and we wanted to share an update of all the
fantastic events and support that we give your child.

Careers Website

We now have a website dedicated to careers education, information and
guidance: https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/careers/

Here you will find:

• Careers programmes for each year group.
• Our policies and procedures.
• Useful links and other resources to research
• Parent’s guide to careers.
• Careers Events programme under ‘Employers’ section.

Careers Events

We really welcome any support you may be able to give to support our
careers events programme. Roundwood students love to hear from people
other than their teachers! And we would be delighted to hear from any
parents willing to come and talk about their careers and the world of work.

This term we are looking for inspirational speakers to come and talk to Year
11 students about the importance of resilience and adaptability in terms of
career decisions.

We are also running Mock Interviews for our 6th form students and we are
looking for support with this important stage in the 6th form careers
programme.

If you can help with either of these events – as a speaker or interviewer -
then please get in touch on careers@roundwoodpark.co.uk

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/careers/
mailto:careers@roundwoodpark.co.uk










Take the Pain out of  Chemistry with Aspirin

If you ever find yourself lost in the woods and in need of pain relief, then a willow tree,

a fire, and some water may be the answer. Willow bark contains salicylic acid, which is

the active ingredient in aspirin. If you can find a willow tree, then you can use its bark to

make yourself a cup of willow bark tea. Keep in mind that even though this is a natural

remedy, there are potential side effects and some people should not use willow bark at

all.

Last year towards the end of the Summer term, 18 Year 10 students were selected to take

part in a chemistry enrichment activity to work alongside the then Y12 chemistry

students to make aspirin. The morning involved a brief overview and introduction to

organic chemistry followed by a preparation of the organic substance, where students

were able to experience first-hand what an A level practical involves as well as ask

questions and find out more about A level chemistry at Roundwood Park.

The sixth form students took their younger peers under their wings to show them the

ropes and helped them work through some of the theoretical work also. It was

wonderful to see the Y10 students work with confidence and enthusiasm. Well done to

all those involved.

Ms Lidder

Science department.



 
 

Beat Exam Stress! 

 

An engaging new workshop for sixth formers, provided by the NHS Wellbeing Service. 

 

Now taking bookings for the Autumn term 

 

Learn about exam stress and how to manage it, plus ways to improve your study 

skills, look after yourself and think more clearly. Using the principles of cognitive 

behavioural therapy, this one-hour workshop helps you take back control and 

prepare for exams calmly and productively. 

Age 16+, individual registration required. 

 

 

The Wellbeing Service is once again offering its popular Beat Exam Stress! workshop for 

sixth formers. Presented by qualified therapists from the Wellbeing Service, the workshop 

provides tools and strategies based on cognitive behavioural therapy, an effective and 

evidence-based approach to managing thoughts, feelings and behaviours. 

Please note there is no cost to attend this workshop, however, in order to manage our 

attendance targets we do ask attendees to complete a short registration form on the day. 

Because of this requirement, we recommend that the workshop be offered as an optional 

event rather than as an assembly or compulsory lesson. 

 

To book an Autumn 2018 workshop or to request further information, please email Joanna 

Bawa, j.bawa@nhs.net, including the words ‘exam stress workshop’ in the subject line.  

 

www.talkwellbeing.co.uk


























